
 
 
 
 
 
Language Standards Policy 
 
 
IJURR actively supports and encourages scholarship from around the globe and 
acknowledges that those for whom English is not their native language may have 
difficulties expressing themselves fluently in English. IJURR’s editorial team and 
editorial board are themselves multinational and multilingual in terms of home 
language, and many of the journal’s reviewers do not speak English as their first 
language. 
 
The editors do not discriminate against submissions that do not achieve high 
standards of English. Submissions to IJURR are reviewed on the basis of their 
original insights, theoretical and empirical, and on the potential to communicate 
these effectively to international debates. This is a policy that IJURR reviewers are 
alert to. IJURR provides a very high quality copy editing service to authors once their 
paper has been accepted for publication, the cost of which is part of the production 
expenditure of the journal and is not passed on to the author.  
 
Occasionally, we receive papers written in English that may have publication 
potential in terms of the research, but are not fully comprehensible and cannot be 
taken forward for review. In these cases we would ask the author to work alongside 
a native English speaker familiar with the field of research to produce a manuscript 
that would be intelligible to the editors and the reviewers. 
 
On a discretionary case by case basis, the editors may elect to review a paper 
submitted in a language other than English. This would be dependent on a positive 
initial assessment by IJURR and our ability to find sufficient experts in the field to 
review the paper. 


